Regular Board Meeting 
June 8, 2020
President Roseth called the meeting to order at 5 p.m.
Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Kevin Mortenson, Sheryl Narva, Erika Kessel, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Attorney Radcliffe & Mindy Hess (Library Director) 
Visitors:  Bob Hulett, Trevor & Michelle Tenneson, Mara Peterson (Park/Rec Director), Greg Kessel, Michelle Steien & Jayme Thompson
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve all minutes received, seconded by E. Kessel, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  
Trevor & Michelle Tenneson: They presented a handout and offer to purchase for parcel # 186-0125.0035; discussed with the trustees the possibility of purchasing the lot directly behind their property on 4th Street to build a three (3) car garage which would be stubbed with electricity and possible water & sewer utilities added in the future. The garage would not be a pole shed but a post frame with siding. Tenneson’s offered $10,000 for the lot.  The trustees discussed this and made counter offer of $11,000.  S. Narva made the motion to approve sale of parcel # 186-0125.0035 for $11,000.00, seconded by K. Mortenson, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Greg Kessel:  They still want to continue improving their property and would like to make sure when they apply for a building permit for siding their residence it won’t be denied based on the old slate siding containing asbestos.  G. Kessel had the slate tile tested and it contains 7 % and as long as the tile can be removed with out breaking it. The tile can be disposed of by Tri City Sanitation. He will be applying for a building permit this fall for vinyl siding which will match the garage.  The trustees have no further questions or issues pertaining to this information.
Officers Report:  Deputy Eversum is present.   The patrol log and monthly report were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes.   The officer has been doing junk letters and most properties are complying but still need to work on a few.  The officer asked the trustees their opinion on a resident that hasn’t complied yet; the trustees believe we have to treat every resident the same.  The officer stated he found an open door at Badger Resource building and he also had to deal with some kids in the park after curfew. No other questions for the officer at this time.  
E. Kessel made a motion to move Park & Rec up on the agenda, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Park & Rec: Mara Peterson
Mara stated 170 kids were signed up for summer ball. Trempealeau County Health Department has stated that no summer ball will take place in that county as they have suggested no team sports should be allowed due to COVID-19.  Jackson County Little League has discussed possible rec program with BRF & Melrose-Mindro with many precautionary measures being taken during game play such as no shared equipment, hand sanitizer, etc.  Mara would like the trustee’s opinion on this matter as we are a joint program with Blair.  Discussion took place on these issues and the following motion was made:  E. Kessel made a motion to cancel T-Ball & Rookie summer ball for 2020 season & allow for the possibility of intermural play for Blair-Taylor children only grades 3-8th for summer scrimmage, seconded by C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  Mara will refund the T-Ball & Rookie registrations for this year.   
Maintenance Report:  Brandon Risch
· Floors were done here and at the big gym.
· Old rugs were removed from the auditorium; need to shop around for some new rugs.

· Resolution 20-06-08 CMAR; E. Kessel made a motion to approve Resolution 20-06-08, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
· Women’s bathroom floor is done.

· Storm sewer collapsed on Highland Avenue; forty to fifty yards of sand & dirt got washed out. It will be quite an expense; as there was five (5) springs underneath a resident’s driveway on Highland.  Brandon believes they got it fixed right so there should be no issues with that in the future.
· Chlorine scale will have to be put on the agenda for next month as Brandon forgot to get a quote for trustees as the old scale is a mechanical one and solid rust. 
· Brandon has three (3) quotes (Cub Cadet, Ferris & John Deere) for a new mower as he would like to replace the oldest mower which is a 97’; it has 2200 hours and is in rough shape.  He would like to use the monies that are owed to the Village from TID # 3 closure ($16,249) to purchase a new zero turn mower. Discussion took place between the trustees and they are tabling this matter at this time.
Library Report:  Mindy Hess was not present.
Clerk’s Report:  W. Bue
· Open Book is scheduled for June 18th from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.

· Board of Review is scheduled for June 25th from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. and a quorum is needed for that.

· Discussed reopening gym and office.  Trustees feel the big gym should still be locked to discourage unsupervised underage use; the office should allow people in with the understanding social distancing must still take place.

Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by S. Narva, 6 yes votes motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 28,792.03; Water $ 3,839.18 & Sewer $ 20,331.60   E. Kessel made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Unfinished business:  The clerk will need to inform E. Kessel of next library board meeting as she wants to attend and discussion some concerns with them.
New Business:

Resolution 20-06-082 Setting Certain Alcohol Licensing Fees

S. Roseth and C. Rose are abstaining from any discussion and vote.

The resolution would reduce certain Class B fees under Chapter 125 for the period of July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021 which would then revert back to what they were prior to the resolution; the fee for Class B beer license would be $ 0.00 and the fee for Class B liquor license would be $ 50.00.  E. Kessel made the motion to approve Resolution 20-06-082, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried. 

Liquor/Cigarette License: S. Roseth and C. Rose are abstaining from any discussion and vote.

 S. Narva made a motion to approve Class A combined/cigarette license for Tollefson Petroleum, Class B combined/cigarette license for Cathy Rose, Class B combined for Squirrelz Nest & Steve Roseth, seconded by D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.

Operator’s License:   A list of twenty-five (25) applicants has been received by the trustees and will be filed with the minutes.  All background checks have been done and all paperwork has been received.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve all 25 applicants pending Attorney review, seconded by S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Action to Amend Taylor FFA Alumni Picnic license:  The alumni would like to amend their picnic license to July 4th as they are planning an event with the Taylor Old Fashioned Days committee. This matter will be tabled till the June 25th special board meeting following Board of Review.
Temporary Dumpster Permits:  Discussed the four (4) permits authorized by the village clerk.

Building Permit:  Received one (1) application for building permit-(1) Mark Janzen at 411 3rd Street for a 10 X 30 Utility shed.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the building permit, seconded by K. Mortenson, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 
Driveway Permit:  John Hammes has applied for a driveway permit for 121 Collins Street; he has proposed an expanded gravel driveway along side his existing garage. He has provided a drawing along with a paid permit for approval.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the driveway permit for Hammes, seconded by D. Linberg, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by K. Mortenson, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
June 8, 2020
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

